
 

 

 

 

July 2016 

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,  

I hope this letter finds you all doing well and enjoying our Lord’s richest blessings throughout this 

summertime of revival and outreach!  We are all well and moving forward by the grace of God.  

Our church planter, Pastor Willy Edoloverio in Tapi, Kabankalan is doing a great work.  The Lord is 

adding to the ministry there on a regular basis.  He recently was able to lead a family to Christ and 

they are now faithfully attending.  Bro. Willy and Sis. Kenneth just had their first child.  Baby David 

was born this morning.  Both mom and baby are fine.  Sister Kenneth has faithfully continued in the 

ministry while expecting.  She teaches weekly Values Education Classes in the local schools. They are 

currently building a Sunday School and Children’s Church building.  Bro. Willy has not asked for any 

help on this project but if we could raise any amount to help them, I am sure they would appreciate it.  

I would like to see the Lord enable us to raise $2000 to help with this.   

 

Homosexuality is openly accepted by many throughout the Philippines.  Our 

church planter in Tacloban, Pastor Ronilo Ampatin met this gay couple and 

shared the Gospel with them and they accepted Christ.  One of them said 

“We have been looking for the answer for the emptiness we felt inside for 

so long. We have tried everything but could not find the answer, until now”. 

Please continue to pray for the Ampatin Family and their work in Tacloban.  
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Pastor Rogelio Villanueva graduated from our Bible College in 2011 and now 

serves as the pastor of New Beginnings Baptist Deaf Church.  He and Ellen 

Rose Atinado have been courting for several years and are now planning to be 

married this coming August.  They covet your prayers as they take this great 

step of faith, love and commitment.  Pray for them as they serve together 

leading the deaf ministry of New Beginnings.  

 

We are greatly anticipating the New Beginnings Baptist 13th Church Anniversary Revival and Church 

Planters Conference in Bacolod City, Philippines this September. We are continuing to raise the $6000 

needed for this.  We need to have this amount into the office by the end of August in order to have it 

available for the trip.  Please prayerfully consider helping with this need and remember –  

If 12 Churches or individuals gave $500, this need would be met.  

If 20 Churches or individuals gave $300, this need would be met.  

If 24 Churches or individuals gave $250, this need would be met.  

If 30 Churches or individuals gave $200, this need would be met.  

If 40 Churches or individuals gave $150, this need would be met.  

If 60 Churches or individuals gave $100, this need would be met. 

Please make checks payable to IBOM and memo – Murray trip so it can be designated properly. 

We also are rejoicing to report that the Lord has given us two churches in South Carolina and 

Michigan that have been led to “Plant A Church”, both in Thailand.  This will now give us three 

churches in Thailand! We want to give God the glory for providing and enabling us to start what will 

be our 24th missionary ministry.  

All by God’s grace and for His glory,  

Bro. Chris Murray  

 

Pastors, 

Prayerfully consider having a  

Plant A Church Sunday! 

It works! 


